
 

 

 

Dear praying friends, 
 
We are indebted to your faithful love, prayers, and support. Last summer's 
spiritual fruits and blessings testify to your investment in Korea. 
 
Our church sta> and dozens of volunteers spent countless hours 
planning, preparing, and conducting our annual Vacation Bible School 
and Youth Revival Conference. The theme for VBS was the “Armour of 
God.” The two-day camp was full of Bible preaching, activities, games, 
delicious meals, and snacks. We had 52 children attend the VBS, 
including many visitors and at least 3 kids received Christ as their Savior. 
The following day, we launched into a three-day Teen Youth Revival 
Conference on the filling of the Spirit of God. 71 Teenagers from five 
churches attended and over 30 young adults served alongside our team 
this year. The LORD blessed immensely, especially in the lives of college-
aged sta> and counselors. We currently have one of the largest groups of 
college and singles in our church's history. As you know, this age group 
often leaves the church, but God is working in their hearts, which is a 
testimony that your prayers and support are not in vain.  
 
My youngest son, Daniel, and his wife, Chae Hyun, gave birth to their first 
daughter, Ella Hannah Ho>man, on August 4th. She is a beautiful blessing 
from the LORD. Her precious eyes and gracious smile are a sight to 
behold.  
 
Last week, we restarted our ministry to the Korean Army. I preached the 
Gospel, fed, and gave a copy of the soul-winning book “Paid in Full” to 
over 130 soldiers. There was another blessing in the meeting: my 
translator, Brother Yoo. He is a neurologist; the LORD allowed me to reach 
with the Gospel several years ago. Last year, we sent my associate, Pastor 
Park, to plant a new church, and I asked Brother Yoo to help with the 
translation work. Seeing him translate the Gospel to the soldiers was a 
special blessing.  We praise the LORD for this newly opened door.  
 
To the praise of His glory, since the last letter, we have had 29 visitors, 2 
salvations, and 2 baptisms. Thank you again for co-laboring with us in 
Korea. Please continue to pray for us and the ministry. 
 
In Christ, 
The Ho>man Family  
 


